
GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

Addendum No. 5 
To 

 REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS NO. DCAM-21-CS-RFQ-0001 
FOR  

CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS 

         Issued: November 5, 2021 

This Addendum No. 5 is issued and hereby published on the DGS website and effective as of the date shown 
above. Except as modified hereby, the Request for Qualifications (“RFQ”) remains unmodified. 

Item No.  1: Section C.2 is hereby revised as follows: 

By:    Date:  
       Eric Njonjo 
       Contracting Officer 

- End of Addendum No.5 – 

C.2 Subcontracting Plan 

An Offeror responding to this RFP which is obligated to subcontract shall be required to submit with 
its Proposal, any subcontracting plan required by law. Offeror’s responding to this RFP shall be 
deemed nonresponsive and shall be rejected if the Offeror fails to submit a subcontracting plan that 
is required by law. If the Agreement is in excess of $250,000, at least 35% of the dollar volume of 
the Agreement shall be subcontracted in accordance with Attachment I.  
C.2.1 Mandatory Subcontracting Plan and Requirements.  

C.2.1.1 Unless the Director of the DSLBD has approved a waiver in writing, in accordance with 
D.C. Official Code § 2- 218.51, for all contracts in excess of $250,000, at least 35% of the dollar 
volume of the contract shall be subcontracted to qualified small business enterprises (SBEs). 

C.2.1.2 If there are insufficient SBEs to completely fulfill the requirement of paragraph C.2.1.1, 
then the subcontracting may be satisfied by subcontracting 35% of the dollar volume to any qualified 
certified business enterprises (CBEs); provided, however, that all reasonable efforts shall be made 
to ensure that SBEs are significant participants in the overall subcontracting work. 

C.2.1.3 A prime Contractor that is certified by DSLBD as a small, local or 
disadvantaged business enterprise shall not be required to comply with the provisions 
of Sections C.2.1.1 and C.2.1.2. 

   Eric Njonjo 11/5/2021




